
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

COUNCIL PRESIDENT PRO TEM BARBARA BRY 

CITY OF SAN DIEGO  

DISTRICT 1 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: October 8, 2020   

 

TO:  Kris McFadden, Director, Transportation and Storm Water Department   

  

FROM: Council President Pro Tem Barbara Bry      

  

SUBJECT: Installation of All-Way Stop Signs at Torreyana Road and Science Park Road  

  

 

I respectfully request that “All-Way” stop signs be installed at the intersection of Torreyana 

Road and Science Park Road to help improve safety conditions for multi-modal transportation in 

the area.  

 

On September 15, 2020, Alexandria Real Estate Equities Inc., and Rick Engineering Co. 

presented this request to the University City Planning Group (UCPG). Their presentation 

demonstrated that the installation of “All-Way” stop signs at this intersection will 

substantially aid in the safety of pedestrians and bicycle riders travelling between the two 

sections of the Alexandria campus.  

 

Alexandria Real Estate Equities Inc. and Rick Engineering Co. also stressed that the need for 

multi-modal transportation safety will only increase once the Spectrum Bridge project is 

completed. The installation of these stop signs will help to meet that safety need.  

 

Following the presentation, UCPG voted to request the installation of “All-Way” stop signs at 

Torreyana Road and Science Park Road, by a vote of 13 Yes, 0 No, 0 Abstentions, and 1 Recusal. 

 

Per Council Policy 200-08, I am forwarding this request and appreciate your time and assistance. 

Thank you.   

 

cc:  Andrew Kleis, Transportation and Stormwater  

 

 Joe Jimenez, Traffic Engineering Operations  

  

 Jessica Lawrence, Policy and Council Affairs  


